CITY OF GREEN COVE SPRINGS
CITIZEN’S ADVISORY COMMITTEE

321 WALNUT STREET, GREEN COVE SPRINGS, FLORIDA
THURSDAY, MARCH 10™ 2022 — 6:30 PM

MINUTES

Call to Order: Meeting was called to order at 6:30pm by Vice Chair Cheryl Starnes

COMMITTE MEMBERS PRESENT: Vice-Chair Cheri Starnes, Secretary Hope Chessel,
Taylor Collins, Lesley Davidson, Janey Fox, Chris Gay, Erin Howard, Tim Howells, Kevin
Hurley, Marilyn McNair, William Meceks, Daniel Nichols, Rick Ott, Charles Sohm, Christina
Treadway, Leanne Wilkes, Stephanie Williams, Glee Glisson, Gerard Casale, Lana Smith, and
Torrence Whitehead.

COMMITTEE MEMBERS NOT PRESENT: Henrietta Francis, Amber Gifford, AL Herndon,
Pam Lewis, Scott McGee, Nah Dee Simmons, and Ron Winstead.

STAFF MEMBERS PRESENT: Kimberly Thomas, Tiffanie Kelley

Chairman to call on members of the audience wishing to address the Committee on matters not
on the Agenda.
No comments

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

1 Minutes for January: Motion made by William Meeks and seconded by Stephanie
Williams to approve January Minutes.

Minutes for February: Motion made by William Meeks and seconded by Chris Gay to
approve February minutes.

COMMITTEE BUSINESS

2. CAC new members sworn in: Lana Smith, Jerry Casale, Glee Glisson, and Torrence
Whitehead.

3. Visit/Explore Green Cove Springs Initiative Tiffanie Kelley: Discussion the Visit/Explore
Green Cove Springs initiative. CAC was informed the city will have kiosks with sizzle reels in
city hall. The committee will continue to discuss ideas, potentially a tourism map, to contribute
to the initiative.

4. Officers for CAC: Chairman Thomas Smith resigned from the committee to pursue city
council aspirations and was no longer able to hold a position on the committee as a candidate.



Hope Chessel made a motion, seconded by Kevin Hurley to replace Mr Smith with Vice Chair
Cheryl Starnes, motion passed. Cheryl Starnes is now the Chairman of the CAC.

The committee had three volunteers to become Vice Chair, Charles Sohm, Chris Gay, and Lesley
Davidson. The committee voted with Mr Sohm receiving 10 votes, Mr Gay receiving 8, and Mrs
Davidson receiving 3. Mr Sohm is the new committee Vice Chair.

5. Sub-committee discussion: The 219 Spring Street sub-committee created their list of
recommendations to the City Council which were submitted in their minutes. Chairman Starnes
will follow up with the city for an update for presentation.

The Beautification committee has not chosen a new chair as of this time and are considering a
rotation for leadership and will update at the next CAC meeting.

6. Old Business Followup: Chris Gay would like to present an Arbor Day idea to the committee
and will do so at the next meeting (to be placed on the agenda). The committee would like to
discuss the process for opening a restaurant in Green Cove and will explore this at the next
meeting. The idea for a service day for the CAC will need more discussion but Habitat for
Humanity is an avenue being discussed.

Adjournment
The meeting was adjourned at 8:02 p.m.

€ Chessel, SecretaryjCAC

Cheryl Sfgrnes, Chaighan, CAC

Edward R. Gaw, Mayor



